Winter Officially Kicks Off Saturday: Are
Y ou Ready?

Release Date: ??? 19, 2024

CHICAGO — Winter officially begins this Saturday, Dec. 21, bringing freezing rain,
snow and plummeting temperatures. Families can prepare now to stay safe, warm
and protect their homes with guidance from FEMA'’s #WinterReady campaign.

“It's never too early to think about what you would do if stranded on the side of the
road or stuck at home without power during a snowstorm,” said FEMA Region 5
Regional Administrator Tom Sivak. “Taking steps today—Ilike making a plan and
assembling emergency kits with essential items like food, water, medications and
pet supplies—can make all the difference when winter weather strikes.”

Here are a few things to keep in mind as winter rolls in:

1. Wear a coat and dress in layers if you work outside or participate in
outdoor activities. This will help regulate your body heat and keep you
warm. Be sure to keep your skin covered by wearing a hat, scarf and
mittens. Hats help keep the body warmer and mittens are more effective
than gloves.

2. Know what to do if you experience frostbite or hypothermia. If the cold
causes pain in your body, numb or tingly skin, slurred speech, or shivering,
go indoors immediately. Remove wet clothing, wrap up in a warm blanket
and if you can, sip on warm fluids to stabilize your body temperature.

3. Gather supplies for your emergency kits. It's important to keep an
emergency kit in your home. This kit should include nonperishable food, a
can opener, water, blankets, prescription medications, a weather radio, a
flashlight with extra batteries, a portable cell phone charger, kid-friendly
activities, and pet food. It's also a good idea to make sure everyone in the
family has the phone numbers for emergency contacts. It's also important to
keep an emergency kit in your vehicle in case you are stranded in the cold.
This kit should include an ice scraper, jumper cables, a small shovel,
blankets, nonperishable food, water and a portable cell phone charger.
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4. Heat your home safely. If you use a space heater, remember to keep it at
least three feet away from items like curtains, rugs, furniture, bedding and
other items that can burn. The heaters should be plugged directly into the
wall and the cords should not be frayed or damaged. Never use a gas
stovetop or oven to heat your home. This can release carbon monoxide into
the air and cause serious health risks, even death.

5. Check on elderly friends and neighbors. Older adults often have a harder
time regulating body temperature, so they are at a higher risk of experiencing
cold-weather related injuries. Be sure to check in on them to see if their heat
is working properly and they have what they need to make it through the
cold.

To learn more about how to prepare for extreme cold and severe winter weather,
visit #WinterReady | Ready.gov. The #WinterReady campaign also offers
messaging, graphics and resources to help educate the public on the risks of
winter weather, promote fire safety and urge caution when travelling in winter
weather. Access these tools by visiting #WinterReady Partners ToolKit.
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